## DARREN HENRY MP Serving Broxtowe



LONDON SWIA OAA

Claire Ward
Mayor of the East Midlands
Chesterfield Borough Council
Northern Gateway Enterprise Centre
Saltergate, Chesterfield
S40 1UT

Dear Claire,

Congratulations on being elected as the first Mayor of the East Midlands and I wish you all the best in your new role.

The East Midlands Combined Authority was awarded a Transport fund of £1.5 billion by the Government and I would like to bring to your attention a priority for my constituents which is the Toton Link Road.

The road would will better connect and reduce congestion in and around Chetwynd, Toton and Stapleford. As I said in Parliament "Nottinghamshire submitted a levelling up fund bid for a new Toton Link Road, but narrowly missed out. The project is desperately needed to ease congestion and unlock the huge potential in my constituency of Broxtowe and our wider county."

I would be incredibly grateful if you gave this 'shovel ready' investment project deep consideration.

Additionally, on the topic of education, I have been engaging with the relevant stakeholders for years in order to bring an Apprenticeship Hub to Broxtowe. My aim is to have the local facilities to ensure people of all ages can train and retrain for good local jobs and I would like you to please give consideration to this project as well.

Yours sincerely,

Darren Henry MP

Member of Parliament for Broxtowe

T: 0115 671 2530

T: 0207 219 5198

E: Darren.henry.mp@parliament.uk

Sign up for my newsletter at my website: Darrenhenry.org.uk Broxtowe Constituency Office: 168 Derby Road Stapleford Nottingham NG9 7AY

29 May 2024